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Susan Harris   sharris@screvenbaptist.org 

From the Director of Church and Community Ministries 

 

Screven Baptist Association VBS Preview & Clinic 
Tuesday, March 13, 2018 5:00 PM  
First Baptist Church Moncks Corner 

112 E Main Street, Moncks Corner, 29461  

Snacks, Decorating Ideas, Break-out sessions and 

an Awesome Pep Rally! 

Bring your entire VBS line up-something for everyone! 

No benchwarmers! 

Break-out sessions: Directors, Pastors, Crafts, Music,          

Missions, Decorating on a Dime, Pre-K, Kindergarten, 

1-2 grade, 3-4 grade, 5-6 grade, Youth, Adult Bible Study 

And Hitting a Home Run-Reaching Your Community 

Register at http://www.screvenbaptist.org/vbs 2018/  

Susan Harris 843-871-2410 or 843-870-4450  

sharris@screvenbaptist.org 

http://www.screvenbaptist.org/vbs2018
mailto:sharris@screvenbaptist.org
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Our Childrenôs Missionary Day  was spectacular! 

Our volunteers and children were eager to 'Go 

Serve' and that is exactly what they did. Everyone 

was up early and either met at their individual 

churches for verses and prayer while others began 

their day visiting neighbors doing housework and 

yardwork and handing out home made Valentine 

Cards and goody bags! Neighbors were met as chil-

dren knocked on doors and talked of Jesus' love for 

them. Elderly in the communities were visited with 

stories of Jesus and our children were able to show God's love by doing for others. 

   We had a group that took time out for our firefighters and home baked cookies were left 

for them to share. By the time the children left, they knew that the children appreciated them 

and that God loved them. A local emergency room was also left cookies as well as hand 

outs given to everyone in the waiting room. People 

were surprised and grateful for what the children 

were doing. 

     One group met strangers at Bi Lo parking lot 

and local post office where more hand outs were 

given as well as letting everyone the children met 

know the love of Jesus for them. Persons going in 

to the Piggly Wiggly in Moncks Corner were given 

hand outs and told that Jesus loved them. The response was very good. The little mission-

aries were on a mission and everyone knew it! 

     Another group visited eight homes where they sang 

and took time to talk and pray with the owners. They, 

too, handed out goody bags filled with Kleenex tis-

sues, nail polish, lens cleaner, bookmarkers, nail files, 

pens and pads. Jars of assorted beans were given out 

to make Missionary Soup (they used the recipe in Mis-

sions Mozaic for February)  What a super idea!  

     Our day was not over yet, though. Lake Moultrie 

Nursing Home in St. Stephen and Pruitt Health Care in 
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Moncks Corner were on the children's radar! Once there, 

our children were in the 'Go Serve' mode as they sang and 

handed out art work telling the residents of Jesus' love. As 

more residents entered the room, they were greeted by 

children willing to push them closer. They were pampered 

by getting their hair combed or brushed, hands and arms 

lotioned,  nails polished, eyeglasses cleaned and just 

spending time with the children. The residents were given 

bags filled with toiletries 

and each got a pair of 

socks. They were so ex-

cited as they opened 

their bags! Their faces lit 

up as they pulled out different things.    The 

volunteers and children were invited back to 

Somerset Point in Pinopolis for lunch. Once 

we had prayer, there was pizza, chips, drink, 

and cookies for all to enjoy! The children were able to spend time together and 

also take advantage of the large play area. We adults spoke of the different 

ways we served in our communities and how proud we were of the children. Be-

fore leaving, children were given a gift bag in appreciation 

which had Valentine pencils. stickers, and candy. Older 

ones got gel pens in their bag!! Our CMD was to 'Go Serve', 

and I am certain that our theme was met. Children are natu-

ral givers and their love for others was so apparent while 

they were out in their communities. The faces on the receiv-

ers was a very touching moment to observe. I truly pray 

everyone was able to experience this on CMD.  

    A special thank you to all the volunteers and children that 

participated within our umbrella this year. We had a total of  

34 children and 24 adults that went out and served their 

communities on CMD. We had a total of 7 churches repre-

sented. They were Providence Baptist, Harristown Baptist, Cordesville Baptist, 

M/C First Baptist, St Johns Bethel Baptist, Chaparral Baptist, and Bethel. 

    Wanda Mitchum   
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